
From: Phillips, Ralph < >  
Sent: 05 November 2024 15:47 
To: Simms, Carline < > 
Cc: Masih, Rekha < >; Styles, Chris < >; 
Chaplin, Neil < >; Wright, Amy < >; 
Dewar, Steve < > 
Subject: ACTION Ref:-279766 EP response consultation TEN - Kasbah, Primrose Hill Street, Coventry, 
CV1 5LY. 
Importance: High 

 
Comments from: Environmental Protection  
Name of officer responding: Ralph Phillips 
Comment: Objection  
 
As a consultee in assisting the licensing authority in carrying out one its four 
statutory objectives under The Licensing Act 2003; the Environmental Protection 
Department object to the granting of the TEN; in order to prevent public nuisance for 
the following reasons:- 
 

1. On the 2nd of November 2022, an officer from the Environmental Protection 
Department at Coventry City Council served noise abatement notices under 
Sections 79 (1)(g) and 80 of the Environmental Protection Act (EPA) 1990 on 
The Premises Licence Holder (PLH) (Varinder Kullar) as well as the 
Designated Premises Supervisor (DPS) (Mr Anthanasios Staikos) of the 
Kasbah Nightclub, Primrose Hill Street, Coventry, CV1 5LY requiring the 
immediate abatement of loud music from the premises. 

2. On 26th May 2024, at 20:40 hrs Coventry City Council’s Street Enforcement 
monitoring service received a telephone call from a local resident complaining 
of loud music noise nuisance coming from the Kasbah Nightclub.  The officer 
who attended reported that he witnessed loud music coming from the Kasbah 
which was causing a statutory noise nuisance.   

3. On 13th July 2024 at 19:31 hrs Coventry City Council’s Street Enforcement 
monitoring service received a telephone call from a local resident complaining 
of loud music noise nuisance coming from the Kasbah Nightclub. The officer 
who attended reported that he witnessed loud music coming from the outdoor 
area of the Kasbah which was causing a statutory noise nuisance.   

 
The noise witnessed on both the 26th May 2024 and the 13th July 2024, were 
considered to be at a level that constituted a statutory nuisance; which are both 
breaches of the Noise Abatement Notice which was served under Sections 79 (1)(g) 
and 80 of the Environmental Protection Act (EPA) 1990, on 2nd November 2022. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards 
  
Ralph Phillips 



Environmental Health Officer 
Environmental Protection 
Coventry City Council 
Direct line: +44(0)2476976155 
Customer Services: 08085 834333 
Web: www.coventry.gov.uk 
 
Generic email: env.protection@coventry.gov.uk  
Web: http://www.coventry.gov.uk/pollution 
Report a Pollution Incident Online: 
http://www.coventry.gov.uk/directory/48/forms/category/162 
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